Today's Date

Representative or Senator Name

Idaho State Legislature

State Capitol Building

P.O. Box 83720

Boise, Idaho       83720-0038 (House)     83720 (Senate)

Dear Representative or Senator Name;

I am writing to urge you to consider changes to Idaho's existing seat belt law. Given the huge costs associated with non-belted drivers and occupants, it's clear we're all paying more for those drivers who do not obey a law that's been around for 20 years.  There are a couple of ways to make that law more effective. First, if the law could be enforced like other traffic violations, it would have more deterrent effect. Right now an officer must find some other reason to make a stop.

When the officer makes the stop, there's only a $10 fine. That's hardly a reason for many to change their behavior. For there to be respect for the law, the costs need to at least match what someone would pay for other non-moving violations.

As a member of the Idaho Seat Belt Coalition, I know that recent surveys of Idahoans and legislators show that a majority of Idahoans agree with these assessments. There are many reasons not to consider some kinds of legislation, but lost lives and the huge price tags that we all pay for unbelted drivers and occupants make this issue clearly one of major significance.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely

Name

Address

Address and/or email address 

